PLANNING BOARD WORKSHOP 5.19.2014
Jewish Neighborhood Center   -  1432 Congress Street
Planners Presentation:

1. Proposal:  The applicant proposes to demolish the existing St Patricks Church of about 15,000 sqft in footprint, and build a new single story building with a larger footprint of 19,300 sq ft for a neighborhood center that includes a large day care and after school center. The proposed parking provision increases from 13 spaces to 50 spaces.  The parcel is 2 acres and zoned R5, immediately next to the B2 zone for the Westgate Plaza.
2. Review:  The project is subject to Site Plan review and Conditional Use review for both the neighborhood center and the day care center. The Planning Board would review the neighborhood center -  which is classified as a “place of assembly”- and the Zoning Board of appeals are the reviewing authority for the day care.  The ZBA will be meeting on Thursday May 21 and any traffic, screening or other concerns that relate to the day care conditional use standards will be forwarded to them.

3. Public comments:  2 people have commented in writing:  Patricia Bernard who is the closest residential abutter and is concerned about the potential changes along her back boundary. Paul Jeffries has sent several e-mails (one just circulated) and he considers that the church should preserved as an important historic/architectural building. The City’s Historic Preservation Program manager does not support an historic designation for this building.
4. Key staff review points:

· Traffic:  the issue is not so much the numbers of cars, but the pattern of circulation and timing of access.  The pattern of traffic access will be different to that for the church and the Traffic Reviewer has requested more information to better understand the impacts.  The project depends on the drive shared with Westgate and staff suggests this needs to be formalized prior to the hearing. 
The proposed 68-child day care center introduces some potential safety issues and these will need to be resolved-  these include:
· The traffic review considers it a benefit from a safety perspective that people from the medical office east of the project as well as the visitors to the neighborhood center use the west exit through Westgate to reach the Congress Street signal to turn left, as the access onto Congress Street from the drives to the east are hazardous for left turners.  He would like that arrangement to be accommodated in the proposed project with an access agreement.  However, these cars would be going through the proposed parking lot which will be largely used by parents with young children going to the and from the day care and this needs further consideration;

· The pick up and drop off arrangements and the exact routes for parents and children need to be better understood so that they serve the users and generally avoid potential conflicts with vehicles and impacts on neighbors;

· Landscape:  Staff consider that further consideration needs to be given to :

· Replacement of the 5 trees removed along the east side near Congress Street;

· Introduction of a landscaped feature in or along the drive where it meets Congress Street by the dental office parking;

· Clarification of the proposed fencing/screening along the extended drive and around the back part of the site which will be a play area.
· Stormwater:  There are several technical issues, but the key concern is that the proposal currently results in a new outfall that discharges stormwater onto another property in the vicinity of an existing drainage ditch – further discussion and agreement with the property owner is required. 
